STAMBAUGH TOWNSHIP BOARD

Regular Meeting

The meeting of the Stambaugh Township Board was called to order by Supervisor Isaacson on July 12,
2023, at 7:00 p.m. at the Stambaugh Township Hall.

The Pledge of Allegiance was said.

Roll call was taken with Supervisor Isaacson, Treasurer Rogers, Clerk Christensen and Trustees Pangrazzi
and Stolberg in attendance. Also present was Water Supervisor, Wyatt Johnson.

The minutes were read from the June 14, 2023, meeting and accepted as read.

Clerk Christensen read the bills for the month and Treasurer Rogers made a motion to approve the bills
with a second by Trustee Stolberg. Bills were approved.

Treasurer Rogers read the Treasurer’s report which was accepted as presented.

Resident, Laura Erhart, stated that our Assessor crossed her driveway without permission and that no
one from the Township is allowed on her property without her permission to include the Township's
attorney. She requested that the Assessor be reprimanded. Supervisor Isaacson stated that Mari Negro
was only doing her job to get to the neighbor’s property as that side of the lake was being re-assessed.

Zach Hautala with the Iron County Economic Chamber Alliance reported that the survey work has been
completed for the proposed housing development in Crystal Falls with no issues. Further, Invest UP has
released their Build U.P. initiative and they will work with the City of Crystal Falls on applying to this
program for assistance. New signage is being worked on for the Chamber office and the RV Park.

Resident Mary Wurzer inquired about the Global Response building being for sale. Zach Hautala stated
they are looking to downsize and move to a new location. She also asked about the blight situation and
Supervisor Isaacson said it is being worked on.

A resident near the Proskch farm is complaining about barking dogs and has had neighbor’s signing a
petition regarding it. Supervisor Isaacson encouraged him to talk to his neighbor to try to resolve this
issue.

Supervisor Johnson reported that the #1 well is online, but needs some reprogramming which will be
done tomorrow. Gravel has been placed at Holmes Park and the bike trail has been mowed. New
meters have arrived so more of the defunct ones can be replaced and the Indian Lake generator has
been delivered. A new customer wants to tap into the township waterline on Pentoga Trail.

Krans Road has been completed and the Sparks grant application was submitted.

Holmes Park’s new signs are ready for placement.



Eugene Pellizzaro reported that the Windsor Center has a gas leak in the boiler room which will be

repaired.

There are both Fire and Cemetery Board meetings coming up.

Our 2023 Township Clean-up Day went well with many residents participating.
Supervisor Isaacson read the zoning permits.

Our next regular meeting will be on August 9, 2023.

Trustee Pangrazzi made a motion to adjourn the meeting with a second from Treasurer Rogers.

Meeting adjourned at 7:41 p.m.

Respectfully submitted by Clerk Christensen



